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THE MAYOR AND EXECUTIVE MEMBER FOR ADULT SOCIAL CARE AND PUBLIC HEALTH 
 
A meeting of the The Mayor and Executive Member for Adult Social Care and Public Health was held 
on Wednesday 17 July 2024. 

 
PRESENT:  
 

Councillors  , C Cooke - Elected Mayor 
 

 
PRESENT BY 
INVITATION: 

Councillors   

 
ALSO IN 
ATTENDANCE: 

  

 
OFFICERS: C Benjamin, A Johnstone, C Jones and S Lightwing 
 
APOLOGIES FOR 
ABSENCE: 

Councillors   

 
24/1 PRODUCTIVITY IN LOCAL GOVERNMENT - A RESPONSE TO THE DEPARTMENT FOR 

LEVELLING UP, HOUSING AND COMMUNITIES 
 

 The Chief Executive submitted a report, the purpose of which was to set out the Council’s 
approach to improving its productivity, that was already embedded within its current plans to 
transform and improve service delivery. 
 
The report also proposed a draft productivity plan for the Council, which, if agreed, would be 
submitted to Government for consideration.  The report was considered as urgent as plans 
were to be submitted to Government by 19 July 2024. 
 
The report outlined that on 16 April 2024, the then Minister for Local Government, Simon 
Hoare MP, wrote to all Local Authority Chief Executives asking councils to produce 
productivity plans, which was announced as part of the Local Government Finance 
Settlement.  Productivity plans were also required under the conditions accepted by the 
Council when it accepted the ‘in principle’ approval of £13.4m of Exceptional Financial 
Support (EFS) to enable a legally balanced budget to be set for 2024/25.  
 
Appendix 1 set out the Council’s proposed response to this request, which included reference 
to background context; transformation programmes; performance management; data and 
analytics; demands on services and ensuring that the needs of all residents were met; 
workforce; barriers to progress; and next steps. 
 
OPTIONS 
 
Other potential decision(s) and why these have not been recommended 
 
No other options were considered as they were not applicable to the report. 
 
ORDERED that the proposed productivity plan, attached at Appendix 1 of the report, be 
agreed and submitted to Government.  
 
REASONS 
 
The decision was supported for the following reason: 
 
For reasons outlined in the report. 
 
 
As the report was considered under urgency provisions, the decision will come into force with 
immediate effect and is excluded from the call-in procedures.  
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